
Report of the Fendalton/Waimairi Community Board to the Council meeting of 4 October 2007 

24. VALEDICTORIES 
 
 Mike Wall presented Cr Pat Harrow, who is retiring from the Board and Council, with a certificate of 

appreciation for his length of service to the Fendalton/Waimairi community since 1989. 
 
 Mike Wall and Cr Pat Harrow both made valedictory speeches and thanked Board members, their 

families and staff who have supported them over their terms of office  
 
 


